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Thanks to Craig Shepherd and his team for their on going support 

Welcome to the August Bulletin.  
 
We are busy again. Lots events are coming up. 
Read on for the latest news. 
 

Clubnight  
 
Our next clubnight will be our annual prizegiving. 
We have yet another great speaker. International 
co-driver and competitor Fleur Pedersen will be 
sharing her anecdotes from competing in NZ, Oz, 
and the wider pacific, including a number of years 
competing in the APRC with Brian Green. 
 

Thursday 27 th August 
7.30pm 

 
Fuji Xerox Theatrette 
181 Wakefield Street,  

(behind BP on Wakefield / Taranaki Street corner) 
 

Make sure you mark it in your diary, it will be 
another great club evening. 
 
Future club nights are being developed, but one we 
can’t miss will be the AGM. This is being planned 
for September or October. More info to come soon. 
 
 

Driver Training Day  
Sunday – 30th August 

Manfeild – Back Track. 
 
We already have a good field and a great line up of 
trainers. I know we have a long history, but there is 
one hell of a lot of experience coming up to help as 
trainers. 
 
Entries are still open for this training day. So make 
sure you download the entry form NOW and send it 
in. 
 
A big thank you to John Lucas as the main 
organiser for this. It is looking to be a great day. 
 
Using the 1.5km back track, we will be providing 
one on one tuition in the morning to show the skills 
needed to improve your lap times, and then allow 
you to practice those in the afternoon with single 
car sprints. All with the traditional BBQ lunch 
provided. 

 
Regs and Entry Forms are out now, but be in quick 
the field is limited to 25 participants. Visit  
www.carclub.co.nz and look under the Downloads 
section. All the info you needs is in the Regs. 
 

Shelly Bay Sealed Sprint  
Sunday – 20th September 

 
Work is gathering pace in the background for the 
organisation of this event. Regs and Entry Forms 
are now available at www.carclub.co.nz, look under 
the Downloads section. All the info you needs is in 
the Regs. 
 
 

Committee  
 Work Home 
President Gordon Diggle 381 2303 9777550 
 Gordon@egglennie.co.nz  
 
Past President  Bernie Keith 022 044 7468 9347468 

 berniekeith@paradise.net.nz 
 
Club Captain Catherine Skinner        021 431 317 
 catherine@skinner.co.nz 
 
Secretary Jody Seabright 021717676 232 7328 
 jody@seabrightmotorsport.co.nz 
 
Treasurer Tony Burrowes 021 475 307 
 tony@showershop.co.nz 
 
Executive Ian Jensen 06 3643263 
 iandesign@xtra.co.nz 
 
 Murray O’Neil 021 433867 
 Murray@stirlingprojects.co.nz 
 
 Ryan Stevens 
 rcjstevens@yahoo.com 
 
 Brian Budd 815 8087 389 8997
 brian@motorsport.org.nz  
 
 Anthony Paroli 
 
 Josh Keith 
 midgetexpress@hotmail.com 
 
 Mike Galvin 
 mikegalvin@paradise.net.nz 
 
 John Lucas 
 john@icnz.org.nz 
 



 
Thanks to Craig Shepherd and his team for their on going support 
 

So mark your diary and get ready for our annual 
blast around the waterfront. 
 
If you are not competing, then make sure you 
assist on this event, please email 
wcc@seabrightmotorsport.co.nz asap. 
 
 

Keeping In Touch via Facebook & Web Site  
 

A reminder that Don McLean is keen to get more of 
our history onto our web site, and onto our 
Facebook page. So if you have any club history 
(near or far) don’t be afraid to share it with all of us, 
or at the very least pass it onto Don for him to 
broadcast. 
 
donmclean@italy.co.nz 
 

 
 
 

AGM 
 

Our AGM is coming up in a couple of months. With 
many on the committee having been there for a 
long time we are looking for some fresh faces to 
help out. 
 
If you are keen to help the club, then please 
consider volunteering to assist on the committee. 
There is a nice bit of momentum in the club at the 
moment and with your help we can grow on that. 
 
We are especially keen to get more events running, 
and are actively investigating some new venues. 
Be part of the fun, and lets continue to make this 
club great again. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Assistance Needed  
 

We are also looking for some assistance in the 
following areas. 
 
Bulletin Editor . An easy job to put a few words 
together and keep the vital role of communication 
with our membership rolling. It is all done in 
Microsoft Word, so you don’t need to learn any 
special skills. 
 
One role we would like to re-introduce is that of 
Points Keeper . Minimal work each month, just 
keeping track of event results. 
 
If you are able to assist with any of these, please 
contact wcc@seabrightmotorsport.co.nz or talk to 
Jody. 
 
 

Coming Events –  2015 
 

30 Aug Driver Training Manfeild 
30 Aug Seal Autocross Trentham 
29-30 
Aug 

Gravel Hillclimb Rangitatau East Road, 
Wanganui 

6 Sept Winter Series Race 
Meeting 

Manfeild 

6 Sept Grass Motorkhana Tauherenikau 
9 Sept Night Trial  
13 Sept Intermarque Sprints Manfeild 
13 Sept Gravel Sprint Mangahao Dam 
20 Sept Seal Sprint Shalley Bay, 

Wellington 
27 Sept Seal Autocross Trentham 
3 Oct Daybreaker Rally 

Wairarapa 
Manawatu & 
Wairarapa 

18 Oct Gravel Sprint Puketiro Rd, Carterton 
25 Oct Seal Sprint Port Rd, Seaview 
1 Nov Seal Sprint Blairgowrie Rd, 

Norsewood 
1 Nov Seal Sprint Admiral Rd, Carterton 
 


